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MEMBERS OF THE SPORTS & RECREATION GROUNDS COMMITTEE
 Met on Wednesday18th September at 7.30pm at Marshalswick Community Centre


PRESENT:	Councillors Graham Leonard (Chair), James Lambert, Mike White, Carol Chalkley
	Public Member Chris Cooke
	

APOLOGIES: Councillors Raihaanah Ahmed, Adam Twidell
  Public Member Jez Cox

OFFICERS:	Simon Thwaites, Clerk, Rebecca Pannese, Project, Amenities & Community Engagement Officer 

ABSENT:	- 


596	Disclosures of Interest and Dispensations 
There was none.


597	Minutes
The minutes of the meeting of the Sports and Recreation Ground Committee held on 28th June 2024 having been previously circulated, were reviewed before it was unanimously:
	
	Resolved
That the minutes be approved and signed as a correct record.

598	Review and approve the Terms of Reference (TOR) for the forthcoming year (deferred from the last meeting)

	Members reviewed the terms of reference and re-adopted them, without amendment, for the coming year.

599	Verbal update from the Projects, Amenities and Community Engagement (PACE) Officer on the 2024/25 capital works.
	
	A verbal update was provided to the Committee on the current status of the capital works. This included updates on the following;
	 
[bookmark: _Hlk177648805]
· Spider Climber and replacement football wall at Sherwood Park Open Space
· Removal of horse apparatus and installation of inclusive group seesaw at William Bell Open Space
· Expansion of wetpour surfacing at Harness Way Open Space
· Replacement timbers on the slide in St Leonards Open Space
· Replacement hanging loop and deteriorated timbers in Jersey Farm Adventure Playground
· Replacement swing seats and chains across all playgrounds
· Re-painting of youth shelter and swing frames in Sherwood Park
· Three new picnic benches for installation at Harness Way and St Leonards


600	Surfacing to the Multi Use Games Area (MUGA) at Sherwood Park.
The Committee discussed the successful enhancements made to the adjacent tennis courts earlier in the year and expressed the desire to bring the combined basketball and football multi-use games area up to the same standard. It was therefore;

Resolved
To proceed with the surface deep clean, moss treatment and repaint.

601 	Alleyway between William Bell Open Space and The Ridgeway 
Members discussed installing lockable gates at either end of the William Bell alleyway as a means to reducing antisocial behaviour taking place in the vicinity The suggestion was originally made by the local police. Following discussion it was; 
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	Not to procced with the suggestion for the following reasons;

· Installing gates would do nothing to protect the fronts of the two houses or vehicles on each drive, all of which have been previously targeted.
· By closing the alleyway at night we would be restricting the use by a huge majority of residents walking their dogs etc.
· We have no resources available to lock/open gates.


602	2025/26 Sports and Recreation Committee Budget
	Committee Members discussed potential capital works for 2025/26, including the following suggestions;  

· Basketball hoop and dribble area in Jersey Farm Open Space (pending permission being received by SADC) – estimated cost £10,000
· New apparatus to replace the Spider Climber in Harness Way Open Space with wetpour surfacing – estimated cost £12,000
· New climbing unit in Spencer Meadow playground replacing old unit – estimated cost £17,500






Following discussion, it was;

Resolved
That a figure of £40,000 be requested for the Sports and Recreation Grounds budget for inclusion in the overall parish council budget to be presented to the Finance Committee in October.

603	Review of Hire Charges at Spencer Meadow
The grounds maintenance contract value is expected to increase around 5% in 2025/26 and so hire charges were discussed and set as follows for the forthcoming year from September 2024;

	Use
	Current
	Proposed
	Increase (5%)

	
	£
	£
	£

	Football Pitch
	993 annually
	1,043
	50

	Cricket Pitch
	2,283 annually
	2,397
	114

	Tennis/Netball Court
	6/10 per hour
	6/10
	0

	Astro Court
	15 per hour
	15
	0




604	Matters of Note
· The Clerk has again written to the contractor in respect of completing further street art at the skate ramp. Disappointingly, no further work has been completed. 
· Tree work is being carried out across the open spaces within the parish, including a reduction of the hedge between Damson Way Open Space and the tennis club, and around the multi-use games areas at Sherwood Park. 
· An article will be published in the Autumn Neighbourhood News regarding the Duke of Edinburgh Park Ranger Scheme.
· Three new picnic benches have been delivered and will be installed in Harness Way and St Leonard’s Open Space.
· The spoil from the 2024 installations will be utilised to create wildflower mounds on the border of the open spaces. The poorer soil underneath the top layer is much more favourable to wildflowers. 

605	Any other business
	Members discussed the following;
· Correspondence to the office from a local resident with regard to the equipment in Jersey Farm Adventure Playground requiring updating.
· The Clerk reported that it is likely the Parish Council will have taken ownership of the Wheat Close playground before the next financial year begins. 
· Vandalism to the newly repainted youth shelter and residents’ cars along Sherwood Avenue

Post meeting note, the Police are viewing CCTV footage obtained of potential suspects of the vandalism and will report their findings to the Parish Council. 

606	Matters Arising Since the Circulation of the Agenda
	See above item (Any other business)


607	Suggestions for Future Meetings
	Finalising capital items for 2025/26 

Date of Next Meeting – Wednesday 4th December 2024




				Chair …………………………………..


				Date……………………………………..
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